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Oyez, Oyez, Oyez 

Whereas it hath pleased Almighty God to call to His Mercy our late Sovereign Lady 

Queen Elizabeth II of blessed and glorious memory. 

By whose decease the Crown of the United Kingdom, Great Britain and Northern      

Ireland is solely and rightfully come to the Prince Charles, Phillip, Arthur, George. 

Hatherleigh town council begs leave to offer its condolences to his Royal Highness King 

Charles III and to the Royal family on the death of her Majesty Queen Elizabeth the II. 

Queen Elizabeth’s example of duty, service and devotion to the people of the United 

kingdom and the Commonwealth was unparalleled. 

Her graciousness was unsurpassed. 

We have lived in a truly golden Elizabethan age, the likes of which we may never see 

again. 

Hatherleigh Town Council joins with people from around the World in mourning her 

loss. A book of condolences is available for residents to sign at the Community centre. 

In addition if people wish to lay flowers as a mark of respect they may do so at the War 

Memorial in the grounds of St John the Baptist Church. 

God save the King 



 3 

We hope everyone is keeping safe and well. 

Thank you to all our advertisers who continue to support us. 

The Pump Team 

Hello Everyone,  

This last month has seen Hatherleigh come together to mourn the loss of 

Queen Elizabeth ll.   

A big Thank you to Garry Bater and Mark Reddaway, who took down all the 

bunting in town so quickly. Thank you to Hatherleigh Silver band for playing in 

the square on the eve of the Queens passing, it was a very beautiful tribute. 

Thank you to the Bell Ringers who have rung the bells on numerous occasions 

over the last few weeks, and finally to our Town Crier for doing the Kings   

proclamation both at the school and in the Square.  

 We can also announce that a total for the abseil event was £10,924.33.   
Amazing generosity all round, another big thank you to everyone for             
supporting the event and taking part. Work has now begun with the roofing 
now well under way. 

Remember that Hatherleigh Market is on every Tuesday, and coffee mornings 

continue in Old Schools, and in the Methodist Church 10 till 12pm. 

Please continue to support all our local shops and businesses.  

 

Keep Safe and Well! 

Donna Lewis  

Editor       

Where’s Wally??? 

Can you find him hidden somewhere in the pump? 

(Last month Wally was on pg. 20) 

*Deadline for November Pump* 

Friday 21st October 2022 

Please email all contributions to newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 



 4 



 5 

             Dear all, 

 I’m writing today, the day after the funeral of her majesty    

Elizabeth our Queen. Like many of you, no doubt, I’m still      

absorbing the sad news and pondering the changes it will mean 

for our nation, and the world. Our Prayers have very much been 

with our new King, Charles lll as he takes up his new position as monarch. We are also 

praying for the whole Royal family as their various roles and responsibilities are       

rearranged whilst they deal with their own grief and loss. 

After the period of confusion we have all been through, this last loss comes as a sore 

blow. There have of course been many losses to us in recent months, and every new 

loss recalls our own griefs to mind. I don’t believe that grief ever really leaves; they say 

‘time heals’ but I’m not so sure it does. Rather, over time, we grow the strength to 

carry our losses, they don’t go away. 

I wonder if you thought, as I did, that the Queen’s funeral said very little about her; 

there were no long eulogies or tributes to her many achievements such as we might 

have expected. What we do know, is that her funeral was exactly what she wanted. No 

surprise then that the focus was on her faith in Jesus Christ as her Lord and King who 

has been the inspiration and strength behind her long reign of service. We have a new 

King, but Elizabeth, and now Charles, and indeed myself have been serving the King of 

Kings - Jesus all along. Turbulent though the times have been, our everlasting King has 

been constant and unchanging in his goodness and grace, and I for one am very happy 

to be standing on the rock-like security of knowing that he has all things in hand and 

every final outcome covered. 

I know I have said this many times in these letters, but I encourage you again, in the 

midst of whatever you are facing, good or bad, to look to the King who enabled our 

Queen. Ask Him for help as she did.  If you don’t know where to start with that, please 

get in touch and I’ll gladly point you in the right direction. 

Finally, I’d like to express my personal thanks to all those who made the effort to    

recognise the gravity of these events; our bell ringers, Jeff for taking care of the flag, 

the silver band for their spontaneous action, Rev. John Hall for so ably taking the    

services in my absence, and all the churchwardens around the parishes for ensuring 

there was a means for people to express their feelings and respond. 

With my love and prayers for you all,  Leigh Winsbury. 
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BBQ Service 

Parties, gatherings etc. 

Catering for 20 to 200 people 

Food Hygiene Certificated 

luppod@gmail.com 

07970 163 228 

            James Miller 

                       ATV Agricultural Contractor 

                    For all your small scale needs 

              07712644883 

JRM Countryside services offer a wide 

range of  contracting services using an 

ATV and implements such as 

 Boom Spraying  Weed Wiping  Flail Mowing 

 Fertiliser and lime spreading  Rolling and chain 

harrowing  Muck Spreading  Skid steed/shed 

clearance  Mini Digger works Chainsawing 

Plus much more 

Covering Devon and Surrounding area 

www.jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk 

Email: info@jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook @JRMCountryservices 

 

Spears Fishleigh 
Sanctuary Lane 
Hatherleigh 
EX20 3LH Office - 01837 811112 / Mobile - 07792 163156 

Part P approved 

Email - enquiries@pselectricians.co.uk 
Website - Okehampton.pselectricans.co.uk 

All electrical work undertaken 

http://www.jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk
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Steve Attfield 

Boiler and Plumbing Services 

Over 30 years’ experience 
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Hatherleigh Players are BACK...OH YES 

THEY ARE! 

 

We are very pleased to announce that pending 

getting the licence, our next performance will      

hopefully be the very popular musical OLIVER.  

 

Back Stage Crew/ Wardrobe Mistress and Seamstress      

Needed. 

We are always on the lookout for anyone who wishes to help back stage, 

if you feel like you would like to get involved please contact our Director  

Cindy-Jane Squire on cindy.jane@hotmail.co.uk 

Friends of the late Dennis Bater 

 

With the easing of restrictions Dennis’s     

eldest daughter Lisa, and her family, are    

finally able to be here in England.  

We have planned a get together at the    

Community Centre on Saturday 1st October 

from 3pm, where we can all share the many memories and stories of our 

beloved Dad, Grandad, brother, uncle, friend, councillor, postman,     

fireman etc etc.. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 



 10 

  

 

 

 

 

A Charitable Incorporated Organisation 

Hatherleigh Pre-School CIO 

01837 811624 

www.hatherleighpreschool.org.uk 

Learning through play in a friendly     
environment 

Pre-School sessions available  

 Monday – Friday 8.30-3 

Children aged 2-5 can attend for all or 
part of the day. 

All children aged 3+ are entitled to 15 
hours per week of statutory funding 
(EYEF) with some children eligible for 
extended entitlement of 30 hours per 

week (term time only) more information 
can be found on the Childcare Choices 

website 

Children aged 2 may be eligible for up to 
15 hours per week of two year old     

funding. 

Chatterbox parent and toddler group 
every Friday  9-15am –11am. 

 £1.50 per child.  

Age range is from birth to the term after 
their 3rd birthday (older siblings can be 

booked in for Pre-School sessions) 

Bounce & Rhyme Session  

Will restart September 2022 

For more information, drop in to see us at 
Hatherleigh Community Centre,  

Email:                                                         
admin@hatherleighpreschool.org.uk      

or check out our Facebook page 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Play together learn together at  
EXBOURNE PRE-SCHOOL 

 
Methodist Church Hall, Tel: 01837 

851382 

www.exbournepreschool.org 

Sessions available for 2-5 year olds: 5 days a 

week, morning, afternoon or both. 

Session times 9 15 -3 15 

Early Years’ Entitlement funding means 

all 3 and 4 year olds are entitled to 15 

hours free childcare per week, and some 

families may be entitled to 30 hours, also 

some 2 year olds are entitled to 15 hours 

free childcare per week.  

We offer a fun, friendly and rural learning 

environment with a family feel. 

For more information or to        

arrange a visit please contact us  

on 01837 851382  

Email: 

contact@exbournepreschool.org  

find us on Facebook!  

http://www.hatherleighpreschool.com
mailto:admin@hatherleighpreschool.org.uk
mailto:contact@exbournepreschool.org
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Community Centre - Charity No 300851 

We are delighted to announce that our regular clubs are up and running again.  Please ring the individual of 
the clubs concerned for more details and information regarding this. 

We are now taking bookings again for your event, party, wedding or meeting so please send us an email or 
ring the office for more details.   

For all enquiries please call 01837 810239 or email centre@hatherleigh.org  

Mondays  

Adult Dance Fit 5.30 pm – 6.15 pm Contact Jess 
Squire 07746 892660  

Badminton Club 7 pm – 10 pm. Drop in at any time 
throughout the time. Hall is also available to hire for 
individual badminton games. Contact Ruth          
Penberthy 01837 810967 

Tuesdays  

Hatherleigh Community Market  9 am – 1 pm   
Contact Debbie Kimber 07538 547865 

Yoga 5.30 – 7 pm Contact Paul Beard 01409 231304 

Wednesdays 

Brownies  5-7pm Contact Alison Woodhams  01837 
810108  

Thursdays 

Pilates 10 – 11.am Please contact Shirley Edwards on 
01837 659990 to book a place.  Please do not just 
turn up as numbers are limited 

Aerobics 6:30pm - 7:30pm Everyone welcome over 
the age of 12 Contact Emma Jefferies 07817 954498 

Fridays 

Tai Chi 10.15 am - 12:30 pm Contact Brian McDonald 
07864 646 789 

Bookings and Enquiries  

The office is manned on Mondays, Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays 9 am – 12 noon 
but there is a 24 hour answer phone so please leave 
a message and someone will get back to you as soon 
as possible. 01837 810239.  

www.hatherleighcommunitycentre.co.uk 

 

We have a clothes and shoes bank at the  Centre 
provided by Planet Aid UK.  

Centre Facilities 

• Maximum building capacity 400 

• Hearing loop 

• Notice boards in Centre foyer, by road         
     entrance and opposite Square 

• Small meeting room - 10 conference style 

• Large meeting room –  30 conference, 45       
     theatre style, projector screen 

• Main hall with badminton court markings 

• Tiered seating in hall holding 122, plus balcony 
    total 158 

• Sound and lighting system in the hall 

• Public Internet access, available during the day 

• Wonderful wedding venue – Decorate or line  
        the hall with a marquee.  Lawn area just out 
     side for an outdoor marquee. 

• Fully licensed bar 

• Fully equipped kitchen 

• Astro turf with floodlights 

Charges per hour:-  
Main Hall - £15.50  Parish Residents - £12 .25    
Hatherleigh Clubs - £10.75  
Lrg Meeting room - £10.25  Parish Residents - £8.20 
Hatherleigh Clubs £8.20  
Small Meeting Room - £5.15Parish Residents - £4.10 
Hatherleigh Clubs - £4.10  
Kitchen - £7 per booking for light use with no      
cookers - £6 per hour for full use including cookers  
Day Rate to hire all the above rooms together 8am 
to Midnight (Consecutive days)  
Standard Rate 1 Day £180, 2 Days £155 per day, 3 
days plus £130 per day  
Resident Rate 1 Day £155, 2 Days £135 per day, 3 
days plus £115 per day  
ASTRO TURF/MUGA (Multi Use Games Area) 
Clubs £8 per hour, £12 per hour with floodlights 
Individual £4 per hour, £8 per hour with floodlights. 

Mobile Library see Centre’s internal and   
external notice board for time information. 

Second hand books.  Book donations        
gratefully received.  Thank you. 

PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

mailto:centre@hatherleigh.org
http://www.hatherleighcommunitycentre.co.uk
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HATHERLEIGH  

POTTERY  

20 Market Street 

Tel: 810624 

 
For domestic pots by Jane 
Payne and Michael Taylor 
PLUS jewellery, textiles,  

Bolga baskets, cards, prints 
and original craftwork from 
HATHERLEIGH MAKERS. 

 
Enjoy wandering round the 

shop 

THE CURTAIN COMPANY 

01409 231553 marycurtainco@gmail.com 

I want to retire… 
Anyone interested in 

buying this very healthy 
business do get in touch! 

 

www.maryholland.co.uk 

PUMP HOUSE UPHOLSTERY 

01409231553 maryphu@outlook.com 

Unsurpassed upholstery skills, loose covers 
made, cushion fillings replaced 

good fabric selection 

estimates collection and delivery all part of 
the service 

MARY & JOHN MOULTON 

BLACK TORRINGTON EX21 5PY 

www.Pumphouseupholstery.co.uk 

Damian J. Miles 

GG (GIA), AJP (GIA), R.J.Dip. FNAJ 

JEWELLER 

Repairs to Jewellery and Silverware, Pearl  

and Bead Stringing. 

Commissions & Valuations 

 Jewellery, Coins & Banknotes Bought and Sold 

Tel: 07899680841 

Email: damianjmiles@gmail.com 

Www.damianmiles.co.uk 

http://www.maryholland.co.uk/
mailto:maryphu@outlook.com
http://www.pumphouseupholstery.co.uk/
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Junior Pump Blog 

Willows Class 

After the sad news of the death of Queen Elizabeth II we watched a video of her life 

and thought about what an amazing lady she was. We also thought back to the     

celebrations we held for The Queen's Jubilee. We then discussed what will change 

from a new King to new words to The National Anthem. We used our learning on 'The 

Colour Monster' to talk about how we felt. We then used our learning in Creative 

Thursday to draw and paint portraits of The Queen to go on the school fence as a 

mark of respect. 
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DO YOU WORRY ABOUT WHAT WILL       
HAPPEN TO YOU WHEN YOU DIE? THERE IS A 

WAY THAT YOU CAN BE SURE THAT YOUR 
LAST WISHES WILL BE FULFILLED. THAT IS TO 
PLAN AND PAY FOR YOUR FUNERAL TODAY. 
LIKE MOST THINGS FUNERALS ARE AFFECTED 

BY INFLATION SO PROTECT THE COST OF 
YOUR FUNERAL AND BE SAFE IN THE 

KNOWLEDGE THAT YOUR FUNERAL WILL BE 
EXACTLY AS YOU WANT. 

Visit www.funeralsbydesign.co.uk 

TO SEE EXAMPLES OF HOW YOU CAN      
PROTECT YOUR FAMILY FROM THE WORRY 

AND HASSLE OF  ARRANGING YOUR         
FUNERAL 

When somebody dies families can come into 
conflict about the arrangements if you    

arrange your funeral there can be no dispute 

We offer plans with Nationwide  

companies for your peace of mind. 

We invite you to learn more about Funerals 
by Design and discover how simple it is to 

design your last wish. Contact us today for a 
free non obligatory chat or visit.  

Remember by arranging a pre paid plan the 
cost can never  

be increased your plan will not attract     
further costs. 

01579383892  

07805450565/07979850128 

PRACTICE 

for 

ACUPUNCTURE 

Acupuncture is a highly effective 

method for treating numerous 

acute and chronic  

health disorders. 

Treatments are deeply relaxing and     

restorative. 

Esther Robinson 

Practice for Acupuncture 

Thomas Roberts House 

2-4 Higher Street 

Hatherleigh 

Tel. 07494 497720 

 

 

 

Templar Paint Services 

Experienced Painter  

Internal and External 

Advice on types of paints such as  

breathable paints  

for period properties  

Call Michael on 

01837 810185 or 

Mobile 07508 630551 
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New school year at Hatherleigh 
Community Primary School 

 

 

I would like to warmly welcome everyone to a new school year and especially 
to our new children and families joining us for the first time, it was lovely to see 
everyone after the Summer break. 

The school team has worked incredibly hard preparing for the start of term and 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank them. 

Y5 have begun the term in style going on their outdoor and adventurous resi-
dential trip to Potheridge House. They enjoyed a great time kayaking at Meeth 
quarry, Coasteering at Hartland and taking part in abseiling and team problem 
solving challenges. 

Harvest has been celebrated with a whole school visit to the Methodist church 
with classes presenting a variety of songs, poems and art work and items of 
food were donated to a local food bank. Thank you to Revd Chris and the  
Methodist church for making us very welcome. 

The summer holidays already seem a distant memory but some days of late 
summer sunshine have been a real bonus and enjoyed by everyone at school. 

A busy term lies in front of us and we are all ready for the challenge. 

 

Alan Monger 

Headteacher Hatherleigh Community Primary School 
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Hatherleigh News 

DON’T stay on-line for ever: there’s a REAL world out here but it needs YOUR support NOW! 
This is more important than ever now that things are getting back to ‘normal’ & the Market  

development is still in progress so PLEASE SHOP LOCAL! 

Church 50:50 shop 

The Church 50:50 shop continues at Salar lower exhibition room. 

Current items include two CD storage units, DVD cabinet and several paintings 
and prints..  

Dog Fouling on Hatherleigh Moor 

The law regarding land, open to the air to which the public are entitles 

or permitted to have access states that it is an offence to fail to carry     

sufficient means to clean up after your dog. And that it is an offence to 

fail to remove faeces from the land. 
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J E R E M Y   W E B B 

Professional Tiling Service  

Get your wall and floor tiles installed by a 
specialist, established 20 years  

01837 82416 

07904 856051 
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The Night Sky October 2022 
 

Nights are noticeably darker 
now that we are in October. 
October is a good month for 
stargazing as nights are often 
clear. New Moon falls on    
October 25th whilst Full Moon 
is on October 9th. 
On the night of the 21st going 
into the early morning of the  

22nd you'll be able too observe 
the Orionid meteor shower. The 
meteors appear to originate 
from a point in the sky located 
in Orion. The Moon will just be 
a thin crescent so many        
meteors should be visible. In 
fact at its peak you should see 
around 20 meteors per hour. 
The best time to observe the 
shower is between 11pm and 
4am. This is because the night 
side of the Earth will be facing 
into the on coming meteor 
stream. The grains of dust   
burning up in the atmosphere 
were left behind by Halley's 
Comet. 

Around the time of the New 
Moon is the best time of the 
month to observe fainter        
celestial objects such as       
galaxies and nebulae. This is 
because the absence of   
moonlight means fainter        
celestial objects will not be 
washed out.   
  
By Kiran Chakravarti 
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Hatherleigh Silver Band News 
 

It was an honour to play in the square on the evening of the death of Queen 
Elizabeth 2nd. As it was an impromptu performance it was amazing how many 
people turned out to pay their respects with us.  

We are looking forward to the season of Autumn/Winter carnivals and are   
always looking for more people to swell our numbers. If you play an               
instrument, do get in touch and come to the band room on a Monday or    
Thursday evening at 7.30. If you would like to brush up your technique or learn 
- we have a wonderful training band for all ages on a Thursday evening at 6pm.  

Some members of our training band took their first steps into the main band 
on 15th September and joined us for some hymns and marches. They did 
amazingly well and we look forward to them becoming fully fledged members.  

Don't forget to put our Christmas Concert date in your diaries - Saturday 17th 
December. 

 

  Jane Fawcett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hatherleighsilverband.co.uk is our website 
where you can find  lots of information . 

http://www.hatherleighsilverband.co.uk/
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RICHARD TIDBALL INSURANCE 

Competitive quotes for all  types of     
insurance. 

Motor-Household-Farm-Thatch          Com-
mercial-Small Holders 

01837 810010 

Authorised and Regulated by the        
Financial Conduct Authority 

Williams Osteopathy  

 

 

 
Tel 

01837 659789 
Www.williamsosteopathy.co.uk 

Okehampton 

Julia Young D.O.  

David Stainer-Smith BSc Ost.(Hons) 
Fenja Hansen D.O. M.Ost.  

Registered Osteopaths  

Okehampton Osteopathic Practice,  

Park Row, Okehampton, EX20 1DP  

Tel: 01837 55516  

Osteopathy for back pain, neck ache, 
joint problems. 

Sewing Service 

Soft furnishings, Professional 

Alterations and Tailoring 

Have Needle can DO! 

No job too small 

Tel: 07814 527 152  

Email: sharoncockwill@ aol.com 

 

 

Domestic-Commercial-Industrial-Agricultural 

24 hr call out 

Over 35 years’ experience 

07774798296/01271 858966 

reidelecswltd@btinternet.com  

PIERS’ SHEDS & ANIMAL 

HOUSING 

Over 20 years experience in 
design and manufacture of garden sheds, 
stables, summer houses, poultry housing 

and much, much more!  

Tel: 01837 52406 or 07816446574  

www.piersshedsandanimalhousing.co.uk 

mailto:reidelecswltd@btinternet.com
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Hatherleigh Visitor Information Centre 

We are looking for volunteers who would like to offer a    

couple of hours in the visitor centre on a  regular basis. Pop 

in to see us if you can help. 

We are open Monday to Saturday 10am till 4pm  

 

We currently have things by Netty Holwill in 

the shop, so do come along and have a look.  

Scan this code to see her items and other 

things we currently have. 

 

Hatherleigh Calendars 

We have had a really good response of entries for next years       

Calendars. A big thank you to Bryony Herrod-Taylor and Monica 

Jones for agreeing to judge all the entries received. 

 

Calendars are NOW available for sale! 
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TAI CHI – MASTER DING ACADEMY 

DEVON 

Hatherleigh Community Centre 

(Main Hall) 

Suitable for adults of all ages and 

fitness levels 

Fridays 10.00–12:30pm 

For more information contact: 

Brian McDonald, Instructor 

Master Ding Academy Devon - Traditional 

Tai Chi Chuan 

Phone: 078 6464 6789 

Email: mdadevon@gmail.com 

 

 

Luke Matthews 
T: 01837 811 104 

M: 07980 623 678 
Repairs 

Tuition for Computers, 

Smartphones & Tablets 

Virus/Malware Removal 

Networking 

Data recovery 

And any other technical 

support - Just ask! 
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If you are aged 16 or under and would like to be next months blogger, 
then please submit your entry to the editor at  

newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

    St. John the Baptist Flower Rota - July 2022 

 Saturday 01 October   Harvest Set Up 
Sunday 02 October      Harvest Flowers 
Sunday 09 October      Harvest Flowers 
Sunday 16 October      Mrs. Greenwood  
Sunday 23 October      Mrs. Greenwood  

Sunday 30 October      Mrs. Balsdon 
Sunday 06 Nov             Mrs. Balsdon  

Claire Brussel  Tel: 810319 

Hatherleigh Art Group 

October Meetings 5th to Burton Gallery, Bideford for Patrick Heron Exhibition, 12th 
still life at Salar Gallery, 19th Sitter (to be confirmed), 26th Applique at Salar       
Gallery. Please contact Sally (01837 810377/940) or Alanqq1 (01837 810024) for 
further information. 
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                        Mobile Hairdresser  

                     Contact Sarah on                                    
            07535013587   

                                I can come to you,               
            or you can come to            

           me based in Northlew 

 DAVE DENTON BUILDING SERVICES  

Local Builder to Hatherleigh and surrounding areas  

Reliable ~ Experienced ~ Competitive Prices  

I have many years of experience in all aspects of the building trade, Including:  

Groundworks ▪ New Builds ▪ Renovations ▪ Landscaping • Rendering ▪ Decking ▪ Roofing ▪   
Patios •Custom Built Sheds & Summer Houses ▪ Laying Imitation Grass… and much more  

For more information please don’t hesitate to call: 07975740609  

or email: enquiries@davedentonbuildingservices.co.uk  

Milne Landscaping  

07763 190161 - milnelandscaping@hotmail.com  

Whether you want the garden of your dreams created or simply refurbishment and 
repair we can help With twenty years experience, including gold awards at both      

Chelsea and Hampton Court flower shows let us bring our expertise to your garden  
Patios, driveways, decking, turfing, flower bed preparation, planting, garden clearance 

and whole garden transformations are what we specialise in and always at a              
competitive and affordable prices Why not contact Matthew Milne for a free estimate 

without obligation  
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Sunday Lunch is available at the cricket club on the first Sunday of 
each month (with the exception of December and January when it 
will be the 2nd Sunday) commencing on Sunday 2nd October.   

Two courses with a choice of 2 different meats (vegetarian option 
on request) £15 for adults, £10 children under 12 years.   

 

Bookings essential please contact Sue Tidball suetid61@live.co.uk 01837 811188 

 

The cricket club will be holding a Bonfire and Fireworks evening on Friday 4th            
November – further details will be in next months Pump, on Facebook and  posters in 

the town. 

HATHERLEIGH GARDENING CLUB 

Having been out and about for most of the summer, we return to Old Schools on 
Wednesday, October 19th for a talk by one of our favourites, Julian Sutton. Always 
knowledgeable and entertaining, Julian will tell us all there is to know about: '12      
Excellent Perennials: Provenance, Position and Propagation'. 

 

We welcome members and visitors alike to join us at 7.30pm on 19th in Old Schools; 
visitors are £2 for the evening which includes a cup of tea and ticket for the chance to 
win the raffle. 

We look forward to seeing you there and, if you have any questions, my contact details 
are below. 

Susan Gill 

01837 810893 

or email 47gills@gmail.com 

Hatherleigh Bellringers Practice Nights 

Our Tower Captain, Mark Wonnacott, has been accepted for firefighting training (well 
done, Mark) and will no longer be available on Thursday evenings. So there will be a 
change to our practice night beginning October 5th. We will ring on Wednesdays     
thereafter. If you’d like to visit the tower or ask about learning to ring please call Mark 
on 07870 307441, contact us through our Hatherleigh Bellringers Facebook page or 
via Instagram @eightbells 8 

mailto:suetid61@live.co.uk
mailto:47gills@gmail.com
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Okehampton Rugby Club 
Wednesday 6pm & 7.30pm 

Thursday 9.30am 

 
CHIROPODIST 

(and PODIATRIST) 
Whiteley Podiatry 

BSc (Hons) Pod. MCPod. 

Clinic appointments available at 

3 Church Court, St. James Street, 

Okehampton. Tel. 01837 338672 

Contact Jacqui Reid 
07961975690 
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CHIMNEYS SWEPT 

and Stove Installations. 

R MEARS AND SONS 

01840 261221/01822 664554 

30 years experience, vac brush, full 
CCTV investigations, Pots Cowlings & 
Bird protection fitted, and all things 

chimney! 

WE SUPPLY STOVES @ TRADE PRICES 
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                                Hatherleigh Methodist Church  

Well, what a shock that was for us all! Our wonderful 
Queen Elizabeth suddenly was poorly and passed 
away. What an amazing inspiration she has been for 
us, and she will be so deeply missed. Our thoughts 
and prayers are with her family, especially King Charles at this very sad 
and difficult time. During the 10 days of mourning, we endeavored to 
keep the chapel open for quiet    
reflection and prayer. Many people 
found this helpful and comforting. 

We held our harvest festival on    
Sunday 18th with Deidre Madders. 
During the service we had special 
prayers for the Royal family and we praised the Queen for everything 

she has done for our country. After 
the service, Harry Lewis (our junior 
town crier) read his proclamation for 
the Queen and the new King. This 
was then followed by a very tasty 
Harvest lunch! 

October Dates for your Diary 

Sunday 2nd at 11.00 a.m. with Rev. Doreen Sparey-Delacassa. 

Sunday 9th at 11.00 a.m. with Rev. Maggy Whitehouse. 

Sunday 16th at 11.00 a.m. with Mr Martin Goord. 

Sunday 23rd at 4.00 p.m.  (one world week) Return of our afternoon   
alternative worship. Especially suitable for all ages 0 – 99! 

Sunday 30th at 11.00 a.m. Bible society weekend with Prof. Mike Winter. 

Tuesday coffee mornings are held every week from 9.30 a.m. – 12.00 
midday! Home-made cakes and pies for sale each week! 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

Cindy-Jane Squire 
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T C M Plumbing 
Burst Pipes? Tap dripping? Valves leaking? 

Radiators not getting hot? Gutters blocked 
or leaking? 

Based locally at Inwardleigh we cover the 
surrounding areas—No job too small. 

Contact Tim Morgan on 
07838901803 / 01837 810599 

Website www.tcmplumbing.org.uk 
To see what we can do for you. 

SALAR GALLERY 
20 Bridge Street, Hatherleigh, EX20 3HY - For work by 

DEVON ARTISTS & MAKERS 
What’s NEW? Turnery from Matthew James’ Workshop 

& we have Liz Shakespeare’s book ‘The Song of the Skylark’ in stock again 
Open Tues & Fri 10-1 & 2-4, Thurs & Sat 10-1pm. (Sat usually later)                                     

Or by appointment. Tel. 01837-810940    Web site: www.salargallery.co.uk  
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Tuckers Plot 
 

Queen Elizabeth's Favourite Flower 

There is a little flower that has long been one of my          
favourites as it smells like    heaven and the little blooms can 
be chanced upon in the most unexpected places. I have 
some in my garden now and it always gives me joy to see the 
leaves of the little plants forcing their way through the     
undergrowth under the trees in spring before the flowers appear at the beginning of 
May. I used to live in Ascot, near the racecourse and there was (and I presume still 
is) a long chain fence with scrubby trees along The New Mile and in the                 
undergrowth is an absolute sea of Lily of the Valley in early May and as you walk by 
the smell is quite overpowering. 

My grandmother had Lily of the Valley in her wedding bouquet and always grew it in 
her garden. This tiny little flower, that isn't even a real lily; it is actually a member of 
the asparagus family, has long been associated with wedding bouquets as a symbol 
of luck in love, constancy and to ward off evil spirits. Queen Victoria, Princess Astrid 
of Sweden, Grace Kelly, Kate Middleton, Meghan Markle and Princess Eugenie, all 
had this little scented flower in their wedding    bouquet. After it was used by Queen 
Victoria, every young girl wanted it in their bouquet and as it was so easily found in 
the hedgerows it was not beyond the pocket of the average bride and had probably 
been put in the bouquet or hair of many brides before Queen Victoria. 

The Queen Mother also had Lily of the Valley in her bouquet but it was not featured 
in any of the photos as when she walked into Westminster Abbey she laid her     
bouquet on The Tomb Of The Unknown Soldier in honour of her brother who was 
killed during World War I. This tiny plant is a native to many continents and has 
been used to make dyes,    perfumes and also to combat sickness, particularly gas 
poisoning during World War I and also in medicines to combat heart disease,      
epilepsy and burns. 

This little gem is also mentioned in the bible as springing from the tears that 
dropped on the ground when Eve was expelled from the garden of Eden and many 
poems have been written about it. Even Queen wrote a song about it. The little    
bell-shaped flowers were also thought to be fairy's drinking cups in medieval times. 

If you want to make a very special tribute to our late Queen then, in a shady place, 
find some room for some Lily Of The Valley and every year they will fill you with joy. 
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Malcolm Luke 

Interior & Exterior 

Painting Decorating 

& General Property Maintenance 

07946749904/01837 810909 

John Clements 

Decorator 
30 years experience 

Interior and exterior work 

References provided 

Free estimates 

Clean, tidy and reliable 

 07751 027327/ 01837 657685  
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Hatherleigh Bellringers 

      Part of History: Hatherleigh’s Bells, September 8th – 19th 2022 
 

Mourners and well-wishers from all over the nation have queued to pay their respects 
to the late Queen this last month. Queen Elizabeth reigned so long that only the elderly 
remember the death of her father in 1952.  The significance of this loved and respected 
Queen’s death has been deeply felt by countless people. From those enormous crowds 
and queues many of them told interviewers, ‘I wanted to feel part of history.’ 

Ceremonies after a monarch’s death, leading to a state funeral, follow some ancient 
historical procedures and protocols. Processions, proclamations, prayers and church 
services, flags, uniforms, and the ‘Lying in State’ are part of a vast programme of what 
happens when a king or queen dies. The ringing of church bells is no exception. 

At times of national importance Hatherleigh’s bellringers (along with other towers) 
receive advice and instructions through the Central Council of Church Bellringers, 
which takes advice from the Church of England. The Church of England  has liaised with 
the Royal Household about dates and times of events.  

It is traditional at solemn times of remembrance and mourning for a bell tower to     
half-muffle the bells. Covers are placed on the bell clappers so that only one side 
strikes loudly. The other side is muffled, and makes a softer, echoing sound.        
Hatherleigh residents will have heard the bells ring half-muffled on Remembrance   
Sunday and, occasionally, at funerals. 

On the death of a monarch, however, all except the tenor (the heaviest bell and the 
lowest note) are fully-muffled and the entire clapper is covered so it cannot strike   
loudly. The tenor remains half-muffled. The effect is beautiful, but sombre. 

A fully-muffled ‘ring’ is the traditional way to mark a monarch’s passing and will have 
been heard throughout the country. Many who listened in Hatherleigh’s Square or 
churchyard on September 9th told us how moving it was to hear the haunting, ethereal 
sound of fully-muffled bells. Following the proclamation of King Charles III on 10th    
September, muffles were removed so that the bells rang ‘open’ for Sunday Service on 
11th. The bells were later re-muffled until after the state funeral on 19th September. 
They were rung for an hour before the funeral. 

As bellringers, we felt privileged to be ‘part of history’ this September, bringing a    
community together to remember and to mourn. 

Ringers over this historic period were Mark Wonnacott (Tower Captain), Richard      
Harrison (Ringing Captain), Garry Bater, Lily Bater, Ian Grantham, Alex Harrison, Sadie 
Harrison, Jess Lewis, Mark Reddaway, Simon Squire, Isabella Whitworth, and Natalie    
Wonnacott. 
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Paw Prints Pet Care 
 

Beckamoor Barn, Jacobstowe,             

Okehampton. Devon. EX20 3RH 
 

Tele 07392072463 

email pawprintspetcare2016@gmail.com 

Face book paw prints pet care 

Dog walking small pet sitting and vet visits 
 

DBS checked and fully insured. 

Charlesworth Nicholl & Co 

SOLICITORS 
Your Friendly Local Lawyers 

Residential Leases, Agricultural Landlord & 
Tenant 

Commercial Probate, Family Matters, Wills 

Telephone: 01363 774706  

31 High Street, Crediton 

www.charlesworthnicholl.co.uk 

Dedicated Teams for Pets and Farm 

 

 

North Tawton 01837 82327 (24 Hours) 

 

Hatherleigh 01837 810455 
 

Okehampton 01837 658777 

 

 

The Post Office  

    & Shop 

 6 Bridge St, Hatherleigh.  

Tel: 01837 810224 Opening Times 2021 

Monday - Friday 8am - 5.00pm 

Saturday - 8am – 1.00pm 

Sunday - 8am - 12.00pm 

Banking Cash & Cheques, Cash Withdrawals, 
Foreign Currency, Postage, Stamps 

**NEW** DROP & GO  

(ask for details in branch) 

NEWSPAPERS/MAGAZINES 

Deliveries Available 

Greetings Cards, Stationery 

**NEW** HARDWARE 

Dry Cleaning and Shoe Mending Service 

 

mailto:pawprintspetcare2016@gmail.com
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Website: www.hatherleighhistory.co.uk     Facebook: Hatherleigh History Society 

Monica Jones 01837 811293/ Martin Hartnett 01837 810192  

email: monicasusie@tiscali.co.uk 

The last month was a month full of history as we mourned the passing of HM Queen 
Elizabeth II on the 8th September and then of history in the making with the               
proclamation announcing the reign of King Charles III. 

Hatherleigh like villages, towns and cities and the world were in shock as the news   
filtered through of the Queen`s deteriorating health, this was just days after receiving 
the new Prime Minister Liz Truss at Balmoral. When the announcement came that the 
Queen had died many felt the need to do something, the Hatherleigh Silver Band went 
to the Square and played the National Anthem and some appropriate hymns and were 
soon joined by townsfolk. 

At a time like this ancient tradition declares that the church bells are rung fully muffled 
which means fitting leather pads to both sides of the bell`s clapper, this reduces the 
volume. Only the tenor bell is fitted with a half muffle so that one side of the clapper 
strikes normally. And so, our bell ringers rang the bells on Friday 9th September at 12 
noon, many people braved the rain showers to listen for 45 minutes to the solemn, 
haunting and very moving sound that the muffled bells made to mark the passing of our 
Queen. We are so lucky to have this wonderful group of bell ringers. The muffles were 
removed for the normal ringing of bells calling people to the Sunday Service and official 
Proclamation but were returned once again to be rung on the 19th September, the day 
of the State Funeral. 

Monday the 12th September and the Town Crier Ros Chard first went to the Primary 
School and read the Proclamation of King Charles lll and then came to the Square and 
read the Proclamation once again, she was joined by the people listening with a shout 
of “God Save the King”! This still sounds strange as most of us have only ever heard 
“God Save the Queen” called.  

The Town Council provided a `Book of Condolence` in the Community Centre where 
people could write their thoughts or a short message and the churches were left open 
for private prayer or the lighting of a candle as well as special services. 

Whether you watched all that unfolded at home or managed to actually make a trip to 
London, over the 12 days since the Queen`s death and up until the State Funeral 
Hatherleigh came together in different ways to show its love and regard for a Queen 
that served us all so well for 70 years.  
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Hatherleigh Church Volunteers 
 

I'm sure many of you will have noticed that the whole of the churchyard has been cut 
and hopefully raked up - (I am writing this before the work party on the 24th). There 
are mixed feelings about whether to leave some areas to grow wild, encouraging    
flowers, insects and birds to flourish or whether to keep it all cut and trimmed Now 
that the wildflowers have seeded, it can be cut in readiness for the winter. I was     
wondering if there is an artist/illustrator out there who might be able to create some 
pictures of the flowers and wildlife which could be displayed in the porch. This  might 
help to show the amazing variety of living things that use the churchyard as their 
home. 

Throughout the year there are always areas that need attention and brambles, nettles 
and ivy to be taken away from some of the tombstones and walls. The paths, gutters 
and drains need to be cleared of plants and there is always general tidying up. If you 
are able to volunteer for an hour or two in the week, please do get in touch. I try to be 
in the churchyard on a Tuesday morning at 10am (although I am away on the 4th Oct) 
and if you are able to bring gloves, secateurs etc it would be lovely to see you...there is 
usually a chance for tea, cake and a chat in the Old Schools afterwards. 

Best wishes 
Jane Fawcett 

Hatherleigh History Society 

Will be holding a Coffee Morning and Bric-a-Brac sale on the 4th October 
in Old Schools from 9am-12 noon. Lots of lovely cakes and savouries to 
enjoy and a raffle which will be drawn at 11.45am. Please come along 
and have a chat and support us. 

Monica Jones (secretary) 01837 811293  

email: monicasusie@tiscali.co.uk  

Hatherleigh History Society 

 

NEXT MEETING;  AGM. Monday 10th October at 7.30pm in Old Schools, 
this will be followed by the showing of photographs of Hatherleigh by 

James Ravilious from the Beaford Arts Collection.  
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The Duke of York,  

Iddesleigh EX19 8BG 

01837 810253 

 

 

For new opening times please 

phone for details 
We look forward to seeing you soon! 
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A HALLOWEEN EXPERIENCE FOR ONE NIGHT ONLY 

AT 51 MARKET STREET 

A SPECIAL INVITATION FROM THE TINY WITCH HERSELF  

 

The biggest little haunted house in Hatherleigh will not be in the        

window of 51 Market Street again in 2022. Do not be afraid that you will 

miss the experience to be scared out of your wits this year. We are   

offering the opportunity to tremble in fear like you did last year. The big 

people are opening their big house to display the tiny witches' house. 

You will be able to see all the ghosts, vampires, skeletons and       

wonderful assorted nastiness up close and personal. It was difficult to 

marvel at the brains in a pool of red, red blood when the witch was in 

the window. This year you will get to see lots of gore and dismembered 

body parts without standing in the cold. Come to this old house so you 

can shake with horror better that ever before. 

The small ugly witch and all the dead climbing out of the graves in the 

cemetery will welcome you in between 4pm to 8pm. Children are     

especially welcome. 

Some who ventured too far into the enchanted forest may fear the  

hobgoblins. They have given their word that they will not attack you 

and you will not be expected to pay a forfeit. The secret password for 

one night only Halloween, Monday, October 31 is "let the screaming 

begin". 

The demons who guard the path (try to avoid the bottomless pit) to the          

underworld will ask for a donation to help our friends in Ukraine recover 

from the real and ghastly experience in their life. 

Barbara and Alan Beaman 
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News from around the Parishes 

Yoga in Exbourne 

Yoga classes suitable for all ages and abilities are run by Kathy in Exbourne Village Hall 
on Friday mornings from 9.30am.  For more information please contact Kathy on 01837 
851264.  

Exbourne, Sampford Courtenay & Jacobstowe WI  
 
The WI have had quite a busy time during August.   On Tuesday August 9 they           
celebrated a belated Birthday Party for Kath Neno who was 100 years old in Ju-
ly.   There was a lovely tea with a beautiful cake. It was a very happy time as scrap 
books and photo  albums from the archive were brought out, looking back to when 
Kath joined the WI when she was young. 
On Tuesday August 23, a visit was made to the War Horse Museum at Parsonage Farm, 
Iddesleigh. A very enjoyable time was had looking at all the animals and the actual mu-
seum. After a Cream Tea a tractor and trailer ride was had across some of the fields of 
the farm. The latest meeting was held at Sampford Courtenay Village Hall on Tuesday 
13. The meeting started with a minutes' silence to mark the passing of fellow WI    
member, Queen Elizabeth 11. Jerusalem was sung and the speaker was welcomed. It 
was John Christian, who is a well known Watercolour Artist.   He quite quickly painted a 
beautiful Dartmoor scene.   He showed some other paintings that he had done and had 
cards for sale.   He was thanked by Cherry Chidwick.  After tea the business was dealt 
with.   Names were put down to visit a Dartmoor Photographic Exhibition at Providence 
Chapel Throwleigh on Saturday October 8.  The next walk is on Friday September 30 at 
Abbeyford Woods. Arrangements were made for the Soup and Puds Lunch to be held 
on Saturday October 15 from 12noon to 2pm in Exbourne Village Hall. The price to be 
£6 per person. 

FOM winner was Irene Harrison and the Competition winner for a landscape 
scene was Bonnie Stenning. The meeting ended with the singing of the          
National Anthem. 
The next meeting is on Tuesday October 11 in Exbourne Village Hall at 7.00pm, 
when the speaker will be Rupert Kirkwood - 'All at Sea Watching Wildlife from a 
Kayak'. 
 
A Soup and Puds Lunch will be held in Exbourne Village hall on Saturday        
October 15. It will run from 12noon to 2pm with admission £6 and there  will 
be a raffle.  Everyone welcome. 
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St. Thomas of Canterbury, Northlew 

As the country mourns our well-loved Elizabeth II so many thoughts and memories, 
long since forgotten, come to mind.  King George VI had been at the airport to see his 
daughter and Prince Phillip off at the start of their official visit to Kenya.  No one can 
forget how dreadfully ill and sad he looked.  He carried on with his duties and died   
during their visit.  Elizabeth, the new Queen, flew straight back to England and for the 
following seventy years has served this country and the Commonwealth with complete 
devotion.  She was a lovely, gracious and humble lady and will be so much 
missed.  May she rest in peace, reunited with her dear Prince Phillip.                              
                  God Bless Elizabeth II. 

Harvest.  As l'm not certain of the Harvest times, please see notices. 

We are fortunate to live in a fertile land, farmed by excellent farmers (and not always 
helped by the weather!).  So this is the season to thank God (and those who work on 
the land) for our Daily Bread.  This country has a huge population and the more we 
produce here, the more likely we are to survive as a nation.  Let us thank our farmers 
and try to understand why they do what they do when they do it - there is always a 

reason!      

Pat Durston            GOD SAVE THE KING! 

Fun Quiz - Saturday 1st October  

at the Northcote Hall, Iddesleigh (Teams of 4) 

£6 per head to include a bottle of wine per table & bread and cheese 

Please book with Jean 01837 811044  jean_parklands@yahoo.co.uk or                        
Gina gina@andrewlane.biz , we are happy to make up teams if you want to join in and 

haven’t got 4 

The latest meeting of the Exbourne Local History Group took place on Tuesday          
September 22. The speaker was Todd Gray from Exeter, who gave a very interesting 
and sometimes amusing talk on the Art of Devon Gardens. The talk traced how the art 
of gardening developed from earliest times to the present day. He showed many slides 
which illustrated a wealth of images, some created on glass, pottery, wood and 
stone. He also showed a look at current and vanished gardens and how fruit and      
vegetables had evolved during the centuries. It was surprising how many vegetables 
were around several centuries ago. He was thanked by Sue Rose. The next meeting will 
be in Exbourne Village Hall on Tuesday October 18 at 7.30pm when the speaker will be 
Simon Dell. His subject will be Lydford and the Stannary Towns. The talk will centre 
around the Dartmoor Tinners.  Non members very welcome - £3 entry to include tea 
and biscuits. 

mailto:jean_parklands@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:gina@andrewlane.biz
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St Michael and All Angels, Meeth. 
 
It was with shock and great sadness that we heard of the death of 
our dear Monarch, Queen Elizabeth ll . What an amazing lady, a 
shining example to us all of duty, commitment, understanding 
and loving service. May she rest in peace! 
Our thought and prayers are with King Charles lll at these changing times in his 
life. 
It was good that so many came into the Church to pray and light a candle on 
the Churches’ Ride and Stride Saturday.  Many thanks to Jane for providing  
refreshments. 
 
HARVEST FESTIVAL, SUPPER AND AUCTION this year will be held on Friday 
21st October at 7 p.m. all ar e very welcome, we’d love to see you. This will be 
a time of thanksgiving for all the many blessings we receive from Our Lord.   
Numbers will be restricted to keep people safe. 
Tickets. £5 for adults. £2.50 for children. Available from Beryl on 01837 810553 
or Jane on 01837 810241  
BELLRINGING. If you are a regular ringer, or would like to learn, do come along 
on Wednesday evenings at 7 p.m. A warm welcome awaits you! We’d love to 
see you. 
 
FLOWER  ROTA. 
25th September  — 2nd October.  Pauline 
9th October.    ——16th October.   Val 
23rd October  —-   30th October Phyllis 
 
TAKE CARE. KEEP SAFE. GOD BLESS.     
Regards. BERYL. 
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COME AND SING  

Okehampton Choral Society will hold a COME AND SING on Saturday, 

29th October 2022 at Fairplace Church in Okehampton. Rehearsals     

during the day will prepare for a performance with soloists at 6.30 p.m. 

of the 'Little Organ Mass' by Haydn and Part Two of 'Messiah' by        

Handel.  Audience admission to the performance will be FREE with a   

retiring collection. 

 
Singers wishing to take part will be welcome.  
See website www.okehamptonchoralsociety.org.uk 
 
For further details and registration forms, email  
enquiries@okechoralsociety.org.uk 
  

or contact Jenny Gibbons,  
Parkfield, Belstone, Okehampton, EX20 1RD : 01837 840282 

http://www.okehamptonchoralsociety.org.uk
mailto:enquiries@okechoralsociety.org.uk
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Norman Lock & Son 

Independent Family Funeral Directors 
Gardenia Black Torrington EX21 5QD 

Tel: 01409 231281/231513 

24 hr Personal Care-Prepaid funeral plans 

 
Private Chapel of Rest -Memorials   

available - Established over 75 years 
online Obituaries book 

www.normanlockandson.co.uk 

 RHS Qualified and  

Experienced 

Garden Maintenance, 
Plant Selection & Garden 

Design 

Springbank House  

South Street  

Hatherleigh  

01837 811767 

07840709858 

6th Sept ~ 4th Oct 
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LOCAL CONTACTS 

Hatherleigh 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Church Warden: Gary Bush 01837 810302/ 
Jane Fawcett 01837 810791 
PCC Treasurer: Robin Wonnacott 810678 
PCC Secretary: Olive Bush 01837 810302  
Old Schools and Church hire: D and F             
Greenwood 01837 810685                                        
Connect Youth Worker: Kyra Morley 

Hatherleigh History Society: Monica Jones 
811293                                                              
Sunday School: Ruth Morris 810710 

Captain of Bells: M. Wonnacott 07870307441 
Church Flowers: Claire Brussel 810319 

Methodist Church: Rev. Chris Jackson 52302 

Methodist Bookings: Lucy Gilbert 811025 
Town Clerk: Rose Lock 01805 804254 
Town Crier: Ros Chard  01837 659243 
Carnival: Laura Barrs 07814838844 
Community Centre: 01837 810239 
1st Hatherleigh Brownies: Alison Woodhams 
01837 810108 
Primary School: 01837 810248 
Hatherleigh Preschool: 01837 811264 
Sportsfield/Pavilion: J.Wonnacott 01837 
811739           

Visitor & Information Centre: 07889684619 
British Legion: Paul Wilkinson 01837 810361  
Handbell Ringers: Fay Kingsford 811163    
Silver Band rep Jane Fawcett: 01837 810791                        
Rotary: rotaryhatherleigh@gmail.com 01837 
810024 

Monkokehampton 

Church Representative: 01837 851526 

Old School Room: Val Murrin 01837 851262 

Jacobstowe 

Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
PCC Secretary: Hilary Winter 01837 851718 
Church Warden: Duncan Michie 01837 
851961 
Parish Clerk: Alice Turner 01837 83484 
 

Meeth 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Church Warden: Beryl Troop 01837 810553 
PCC Secretary: Seeking replacement 
Treasurer: J. Leigh-Pemberton 01837 810644 
Organist: Vacant 
Village Hall Bookings: J. Chapman 01837 810171 
 

Exbourne 
Revd. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Reader: Canon Professor Michael Winter OBE  
01837 851718 
Churchwardens: Lorraine Aagaard 01837 851246 
PCC Treasurer: Pat Hawkins 01837 851805 
Captain of Bells: Graham Storer 01837 851249 
Village Hall: Shelia White 01837 851306 
Playing Field Bookings: Exbourne X Garage 
01837 851205 
C of E School: Deirdre Peterson 01837 851205 
Choir: Pauline Savage 01837 851461 
Methodist: Rev. Chris Jackson 52302            

Parish Clerk: Alice Turner 01837 83484 
Preschool: 01837 851382 
 

Northlew 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Church Warden: Tania Haycocks - 01409 220053  
Mr S Millership 01409 221183 
PCC Treasurer: Roger Atkinson 
PCC Secretary: Mrs J Millership 01409 221409 
Organist: Mr D Chivers 01409 221665 
School: Mrs Cook 01409 221420 
Methodist: Rev. Chris Jackson 52302 
Parish Clerk: Mrs S Main 07956312047 
News: Mrs J Wilson 01409 220254 
Victory Hall: Jayne William 01409 221225 
Parish Pump: Mrs P Durston 01409 221036 
Captain of Bells: S Millership 01409 221183 
 

Other Useful Contacts 
MP: Mel Stride 01392 823306 
Melstride.mp@parliment.co.uk 
WDBC Councillor: Patrick Kimber 01837 810057 
WDBC Councillor: Claire Kemp 07563154245 
Devon County Councillor: James McInnes 01837 
861364 
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Hatherleigh Parish Pump - Publication information 

This newsletter is published every month and distributed free to households in  

Hatherleigh, Meeth, Jacobstowe, Exbourne, Northlew, Monkokehampton and          

Iddesleigh. Any donations to the pump would be gratefully received. 

All information is correct at the time of going to print. The views expressed in           

submitted material are not necessarily those of the Editor. The editor holds the right 

to withhold articles  that are seen to be offensive or harmful to those in our          

community. 

Please feel free to send in articles, reports, poems, letters or drawings etc, which may 

be of interest to the local community. Articles may be subject to editing for space or 

layout reasons.  

Please email any submissions  to the editor *please note we have a  new email* 

newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

The deadline for inclusion in the next issue is Friday day 21st October 2022! 

New advertisements are also welcome. 

Please email directly to our advertising officer at hatherleighpump@gmail.com     

ADVERTISING RATES 

  

 

 

 

 

EDITOR - Donna Lewis 

35 Bridge Street, Hatherleigh EX20 3HZ - newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

PUMP CONTACTS 

Treasurer - Pat Hawkins - pathampshaw500@btinternet.com 

Advertising Officer - Nicola Holmes - hatherleighpump@gmail.com 

Distribution Officer - Jane Payne - 01837 810624 

 Eighth Page Quarter Page Half Page Full Page 

1 Edition £10.00 £17.50 £30.00 £55.00 

6 Editions £50.00 £90.00 £160.00 £300.00 

11 Editions £70.00 £140.00 £280.00 £560.00 

HEDGEROW PRINT, CREDITON, DEVON EX17 1ES: 01363 777595 


